
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE ADULTS & HEALTH 
SCRUTINY PANEL HELD ON TUESDAY 29TH JANUARY 2019,  
6.30 - 8.40pm 
 

 

PRESENT: 

 

Councillors: Pippa Connor (Chair), Eldridge Culverwell, Felicia Opoku and 
Sheila Peacock. 
 
 
35. FILMING AT MEETINGS  

 

The Chair referred Members present to agenda Item 1 as shown on the agenda in 

respect of filming at this meeting, and Members noted the information contained 

therein’. 
 

36. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Nick da Costa, Cllr Mike Hakata, 

Cllr Yvonne Say and co-opted member, Helena Kania. 

 
37. ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS  

 
None. 

 
38. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
Cllr Pippa Connor declared an interest by virtue of her membership of the Royal 

College of Nursing. 

 

Cllr Pippa Connor declared an interest by virtue of her sister working as a GP in 

Tottenham. 

 
39. DEPUTATIONS/PETITIONS/ PRESENTATIONS/ QUESTIONS  

 
None. 

 
40. MINUTES  

 
Some amendments had been made to the draft minutes of the previous meeting held 

on 18th January 2019 that were originally published in the agenda pack. The main 

changes were:  



 

 An additional paragraph to clarify ways that the Panel felt the Adults & Health 

budget scrutiny report could be improved in future years. 

 That full details of the capital costs associated with the three former day centre 

buildings (the Haven, the Roundway and the Woodside) be brought back to a 

meeting of the Panel when these details become available. 

 Additional detail on the reasons for the panel’s recommendation on budget 

proposal PA6 (Transfer of High Cost Day Opportunities)  

 

The corrected version had been circulated to Panel Members via email and was also 

available on the Haringey Council website. 

AGREED: That the corrected version of the minutes of the Adults & Health 

Scrutiny Panel meeting held on 18th January 2019 be approved as an accurate 

record.  

 
41. MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES  

 
Tim Miller, Lead Commissioner for Adult Mental Health, introduced the presentation of 

the joint report which had also been co-authored by Dr Katrin Edelman, Clinical 

Director for Haringey at Barnet, Enfield & Haringey Mental Health Trust and Detective 

Superintendent Tony Kelly. He commented that it was a good time to have a 

discussion on mental health as it was around a year into the restructure of Barnet, 

Enfield & Haringey community services and the ongoing North Central London 

partnership working. Key points from the report included:  

 

 That mental health services are mainly focused on mental ill health with 

conditions on a spectrum of severity. Larger services such as IAPT (Improving 

Access to Psychological Therapies) work with common and less severe 

conditions but nonetheless have a major impact on people’s lives.  

 The main pathway is through the NHS, from GPs through to community and 

specialist services, but there are also pathways through the Council’s 

preventative services and social care.  

 The Haringey Wellbeing Network, led by Mind in Haringey, had been 

commissioned last year which brings together services from a consortium of 

third sector providers which allows for a coordinated network with improved 

access and communication between each other and with statutory services.  

 

Dr Katrin Edelman added that a lot of work had been going on to focus on networking 

to ensure that the most was being made of existing resources and on the restructuring 

of community services including to work more closely with GPs. The impact of 

people’s social circumstances is also important to mental health, highlighting the need 

to work with organisations providing services such as benefits advice. 

Detective Superintendent Tony Kelly explained the new structure of policing in 

Haringey and Enfield which had recently moved to the Basic Command Unit (BCU) 

model. This includes a safeguarding strand which the policing element for mental 

health now comes within, whereas it previously sat within Operations and Events. 



 

Previously there was a part time officer for this role but now there is a sergeant and 

three constables working across both boroughs dedicated to mental health investment 

and enabling partnership work to reduce demand pressures on other agencies and 

better safeguard individuals.  

In response to questions from the panel, Tony Kelly said that there are a significant 

number of call outs where the police come into contact with people experiencing a 

mental health episode. These should result in a referral but in future the aim is to 

develop MARACs (multi-agency risk assessment conferences) to support individuals 

who come into contact with the police a lot but perhaps do not meet the threshold for 

being sectioned.  Tim Miller concurred that the police are key partners in terms of 

inter-agency working. There is also work ongoing nationally to reduce the extent to 

which the police are a front door into mental health services and in Haringey this has 

involved improving access to crisis pathways such as through a single phone number 

for crisis services and handover arrangements from the NHS 111 service. 

In response to further questions from the panel:  

 Dr Edelman said that the crisis team is a relatively small team which has 

capacity for around 35-40 people (but sometimes has more than that) and the 

threshold for admission is high.   

 Dr Edelman said that a new pilot initiative was to train more people in ‘open 

dialogue’ which is a type of treatment developed in Finland which is focused on 

early intervention when someone is distressed, mobilising existing community 

and family support networks to support that person.  

 Charlotte Pomery, Assistant Director for Commissioning, said that another 

partnership initiative being implemented is the Making Every Adult Matter 

(MEAM) approach in Haringey which focuses on individuals who may not meet 

the threshold for any particular service but may have multiple needs. This could 

include issues relating to homelessness, substance misuse, history of 

trauma/abuse, etc which requires various different services working together.  

 In relation to a specific casework issue relating to difficulties with pharmacy 

prescriptions that was raised by a panel member, Tim Miller said that there had 

been recent training and support for General Practice across the NCL area on 

mental health, specialist talking therapies had been rolled out for people with 

physical health conditions. There was also a particular focus on trying to ensure 

that people get on the right pathway, efforts to build capacity in primary care to 

support mental health better and also the introduction of specialist pharmacy 

support into General Practice including on mental health and learning 

disabilities.  

 On who Councillors can contact in relation to casework issues on mental 

health, Tim Miller said that he is available to help signpost Councillors. Also the 

Haringey Wellbeing Network is available as a front door to a range of services.  

 On joined up care, Charlotte Pomery said that there is a digital programme 

across the NCL area including the providers and commissioners across the 5 

CCGs. There is an Information Exchange which enables access to a single 

record of a person and a population health management system which 

supports planning at a population level. The LHCRE (London Health and Care 



 

Record Exemplars) aims to integrate IT systems across the area. This would 

enable more information to be available at the point of care and prevent people 

from having to give their details multiple times. This is a major programme of 

work likely to be a gradual process over the next couple of years.  

 On social issues that can contribute towards mental health problems, Tim Miller 

said that there is a lot of evidence about various relevant social risk factors 

including poverty, discrimination, bereavement and Adverse Childhood 

Experiences (ACEs). Some of these can be more prevalent in areas of socio-

economic deprivation but other stresses and strain can cause problems in more 

affluent areas too.  

 On suicide prevention, Tim Miller said that Professor David Mosse had built a 

marvellous network of professionals across agencies along with other 

stakeholders who are engaged in the quarterly suicide prevention group 

meetings. On suicide prevention at Archway Bridge, he confirmed that 

proposals for new safety measures had recently been agreed. 

 Charlotte Pomery said that proposals were being worked through to transform 

the site at Canning Crescent, which was previously a clinic base for the Mental 

Health Trust. The upper floors will contain supported living units for people with 

mental health needs. The ground floor will be used for the relocation of 

Clarendon Recovery College and develop a crisis café with additional funding 

from NHS England which will support people at risk of an inpatient admission.  

 On future increased demand for mental health beds, Andrew Wright said that it 

would be necessary to increase the alternatives in line with the national NHS 

long-term plan. A small number of patients currently have to be placed in beds 

outside of the area so a top priority currently is to increase the number of 

inpatient beds within the catchment area including through the opening of an 

additional ward in Barnet in the summer.  

 On how people being taken to Section 136 suites have their physical health 

needs assessed, this ought to be dealt with immediately and, if taken to A&E, 

patients should not be discharged until any physical injuries had been treated.  

 On specialist supported accommodation, Tim Miller confirmed that there are 

127 places for people with mental health needs. Improved quality of 

accommodation is required which the new units of Canning Crescent is 

contributing towards and more provision of social housing generally where 

people can be supported to live is also important.  

 On the impact of Universal Credit changes, Tim Miller said that the joint mental 

health budgets were used to invest in advice services including Citizens Advice 

Haringey to provide benefits and other advice in health settings. The DWP 

supports staff in services with training on Universal Credit roll out and also co-

fund specialist mental health employment services.  

 

Cllr Connor thanked all the presenters for attending and noted that with various new 

projects and initiatives ongoing it would be helpful for the Panel to receive a summary 

list of these and how all the key agencies are connected to them. She also suggested 

that an update on the Open Dialogue initiative could be provided in around a year’s 

time.  



 

AGREED: That the report be noted and a summary list of new projects and 

initiatives be provided to the Panel in writing.  

AGREED: That an update on the Open Dialogue initiative be scheduled for a 

future meeting in approximately 12 months’ time.  

 
42. CABINET MEMBER Q&A  

 
Cllr Sarah James, Cabinet Member for Adults & Health, addressed the panel noting 

that she had only been in the post for a very short time but had received some very 

useful briefings from officers, had met with social care groups and had various 

meetings in the diary including with the CCG and with the Chair of Healthwatch, 

Sharon Grant.  

Cllr James, Beverley Tarka, Director of Adults & Health, and Charlotte Pomery, 

Assistant Director for Commissioning, responded to questions from the Panel:  

 Cllr James confirmed that she would be happy to visit Osborne Grove Nursing 

Home soon. Beverley Tarka said that the 2018/19 budget for Osborne Grove 

was just over £1m but there is a projected overspend of £700k, so a total 

projected spend of £1.7m. On reducing staffing costs based on the low number 

of current residents, Beverley Tarka said that the Council’s primary aim is to 

safeguard the residents and provide quality care. There are plans to 

consolidate the residents into one unit within Osborne Grove, as they are 

currently situated over three levels. This will enable greater management 

oversight and the staffing ratio is being assessed. On whether residents might 

receive better care by being moved elsewhere, Cllr James reiterated that the 

Cabinet had previously committed to retain Osborne Grove for the remaining 

residents and that this remains unchanged. The consolidation into one unit 

should help to alleviate immediate issues and work is ongoing with the co-

design group over the redevelopment. Charlotte Pomery said that a design 

team had been appointed to carry out a feasibility study and is due to meet the 

co-design group on 5th Feb. In relation to a query from the OSC on their fire 

safety review, it was confirmed that residents in Osborne Grove are currently 

located on different floors, hence the move to consolidate residents into one 

unit on the ground floor. Cllr Connor said that she would pass this information 

to OSC (Action – Cllr Connor). 

 Cllr James confirmed that there has been one meeting of the Adults & Social 

Care Review so far and that the terms of reference have been agreed. On the 

three day centres that could potentially be brought back into use 

(Haven/Roundway/Woodside) Charlotte Pomery there had been no change in 

the position since the budget scrutiny meeting. No decision has been taken on 

the providers, how large the units would be or the range of services that would 

be available but the aim would be to bring the units back into use and bring 

service users that were currently having to travel out of borough back into 

Haringey. The approach on these matters generally had been one of co-design 

so officers would work with a group of stakeholders. Cllr James said that there 

would be up to four Councillors involved in this process but it shouldn’t be 



 

Councillor dominated as it would be important to also include carers, services 

users and other stakeholders.  

 Beverley Tarka and John Everson said that anyone subject to a care 

assessment can receive a copy of the care assessment and the outcomes that 

have been mutually agreed. Any concerns could be escalated as appropriate.  

 
43. WORK PROGRAMME UPDATE  

 
Principal Scrutiny Officer, Dominic O’Brien said that items need to be added to the 

2019/20 meetings in the draft work programme that was provided with the agenda 

papers. There had been progress on the Day Opportunities review with a number of 

consultation sessions held recently with carers forums and discussions ongoing with 

several day centres about potential service user engagement sessions. An evidence 

session with providers would also be scheduled.  

Cllr Opoku said that she had some information on young carers that she would feed in 

and Cllr Culverwell suggested engaging with elderly people in the Turkish, Greek and 

Kurdish communities.  

 
44. NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS  

 
None. 
 

 
CHAIR: Councillor Pippa Connor 
 
Signed by Chair ……………………………….. 
 
Date ………………………………… 
 
 


